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     April sings the song of spring.  We cele-
brate the birth of the Buddha during this sea-
son of renewal.  In spring, the blossoms and 
flowers symbolize an awakening.  We wit-
ness the power of nature, and voice our par-

ticipation, when we celebrate ñEarth Day.ò  It was so appropriate that 
our recent BCA National Council Meeting was held in Visalia, in the 
Central Valley, with the theme of ñCultivating the Buddha Dharma.ò  
The basic message was that the naturalness of the Dharma, can be 
cultivated to enhance the sharing of this truth with others.  
     Shinran felt that the Buddhaôs main intent in teaching the Pure 
Land path was to guide ordinary people toward a life of harmony 
and joy, in the midst of pain and suffering.  We are able to hear the 
wisdom of the Teachings amid the harsh realities of life: sickness, 
old age, and death.  Today, we are emerging from the warmest Feb-
ruary in recorded history, while dealing with the effects of a severe 
drought.  Our lives of comfort and convenience are showing signs of 
limits.  The life of an ordinary person in 21st century America, might 
match the princely life of Siddhartha Gotama.  Perhaps it is time for 
us to seek the same truth that called to the Buddha.  
     The truths of Interdependence and Impermanence are undisput-
ed.  The ñAmerican Dreamò was based on a pristine land with hardy 
pioneers who could only improve on the undeveloped landscape.  
But the human population is increasing by billions in decades, not 
centuries.  Human manipulation has altered the landscape, re-
sources, and life environment of the planet so drastically, that it has 
become a nightmare.  The truth of the Buddhadharma can show us 
the cause of our dilemma, and also our path to recovery.  The lives 
of our children and their descendants are dependent on our awak-
ening and action.  A spiritual life is not solely about piety and ritual.  
It is to wake up and take responsibility as an integral part of the hu-
man and earthly condition. 
      A basic message of the Buddha is to live a life of harmony.  The 
individual, ME, is interdependent with the whole, WE.  It is surprising 
and frustrating to see that this elementary truth is unknown or ig-
nored by so many.  As Buddhists, it may be incumbent on us to 
share these truths of interdependence and harmony, with our fellow 
citizens.  For many in our Japanese-American Shin communities, 
these thoughts of social action may challenge our sense of security.  
Yet, we are faced with ample evidence of negative consequences, if 
we remain inactive.  What is our response to our children, as they 
ask what we did, as our society and planet deteriorate?   
     The renewing power of nature is especially evident in spring.  
Plants reject the smothering concrete, as they emerge through any 

crack.  Impermanence and interdependence rule the natural world 
to seek balance.  Human intellect can also balance the folly that we 
have placed upon ourselves.  But human knowledge and ingenuity 
are not enough.  Wisdom and compassion are required.  Farmers 
have cultivated the resources of land, water, plants, and animals to 
benefit our food supply.  We must learn to cultivate the Dharma 
within our inner being, as we work to balance the damaging chang-
es that we have made to the environment. 
     The challenge we face in restoring our environment may seem 
overwhelming.  But history has shown that our society has evolved 
and corrected past assumptions and mistakes.  Cigarette smoking, 
water and air pollution, automobile safety, pesticides, food, health, 
and building standards have all improved when we became aware 
of the damaging effects of previous practices.  What was profitable 
for a few and convenient for many, had negative consequences for 
the whole.  The 4 Noble Truths remind us that the attachment to our 
selfish concern, leads to discontent or suffering for me and others.  
We must seek solutions that bring harmony for many. 
     For the sake of our children and future generations, the guide-
lines of our EcoSangha provide a path of wholeness.  Cultivating the 
Dharma means that each of us might develop our hearts, minds, 
and actions toward appreciating the efforts of those who went be-
fore us.  As we voice Namo Amida Butsu, we acknowledge the gifts 
received from others and join that group of benefactors to enhance 
the lives of others.  We share the compassionate heart of the Bud-
dha, as we make efforts to adopt ecological practices.   
     Come learn about ecological living as the EcoSangha presents 
Earth Day activities after the service on Sunday, April 17.  A shift in 
perspective changes us from being a source of wasteful products to 
a solution of sustainability.  It is not that hard to liberate ourselves 
from the constant drumbeat of thoughtless consumerism.  Just as a 
daily ñthank youò can lead us toward a life of gratitude, a mindful 
practice to rethink, recycle, and reuse can lead to an eco-friendly 
life.  It should be fun to bring these new perspectives into our estab-
lished routine.  It can make us feel fresh, innovative and a significant 
part of society.  Our children and future generations will appreciate 
us. 
     Cultivating our Buddhadharma can enliven and freshen our lives.  
Jinen Honi refers to a natural awakening due to the compassionate 
process of otherôs efforts toward our benefit.  Like the farmer who 
cultivates his crops, we might cultivate our awareness of these gifts 
from others.  In spring, plants blossom naturally.  We also blossom 
naturally, with the gifts of Light and Life.  Let us respond by voicing 
Namo Amida Butsu as our expression of gratitude.  
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BOARD HIGHLIGHTS 

     I would like to start off by saying thank you to my brother Glenn 
Torio for serving as President the past few years. He did a great job 
representing the temple and I hope to do the same. Lucky for the 
temple, he has taken on a few new committees and will continue in 
many leadership positions. 
     On March 4-6, I attended the National Council Meeting in Visalia 
with Rev. Dr. Kenji Akahoshi and Ralph Honda.  It was hosted by 
the Central District held at the Visalia Marriott Hotel and Convention 
Center. The theme was Cultivating the Buddha Dharma. We en-
joyed many local fruits throughout the conference. 
      I attended a Presidentôs breakfast and informative workshops, 
listened to five new ministers at the Dharmathon, and enjoyed a 
nice banquet. On Sunday, we attended the Eitaikyo Service at the 
Visalia Temple.  It was nice to see some familiar faces like Mukoji-
ma Sensei, Steven Terusaki and Vista members. I also met new 
people from throughout the United States, Canada and Hawaii. The 
weekend events made me more aware of how we are connected to 
the BCA and that they provide support to us even though we are 
miles away.  
     I would like to thank Ralph for driving me to the meeting and 
back safely. I am extremely grateful for his calmness as the rental 
car he drove encountered a flat tire and there was no spare tire. 
After he made a few phone calls, we had a 30 minute tow truck ride 
to the Bakersfield Airport where we picked up a new rental. We 
made it back to home in good time despite the ñbumpò in the road.  
     I look forward to representing the Temple at future events and I 
hope to meet more of you at Sunday Service or at one of our many 
events. 
 
In Gassho 

BWA NEWS 

Many of our members enjoyed the Odori and taiko performanc-
es and/or volunteered at the Japanese Friendship Gardenôs Cherry 
Blossom Festival on March 5 and 6. Thank you to the volunteers 
who helped. Many also enjoyed the BTSD Dinner/Dance/Casino ñAll 
Night Longò event on Saturday, March 12, which was a big success! 

Rev. Greg Gibbs from Pasadena Buddhist Temple gave some 
wonderful messages during the O Higan services, which we enjoyed 
very much.  Thank you Sensei! 

Hanamatsuri will be on Sunday, April 10th with guest minister 
Rev. Ryuta Furumoto from Senshin Buddhist Temple.  Hanamido 
preparation is always a fun time to help decorate the Hondo.  
Please come on Saturday, April 9th at 1 p.m. to help.  

CRAFT, FIELD TRIP, TAI CHI ACTIVITIES 
The Craft group has been busy making various items to sell at 

the Southern District and Southern District BWA conference to be 
held on Saturday, June 18th.  Do you know how to crochet?  If so, or 
if you would like to learn, we need you for a special project.  Please 
join us from 10 am ï 2 pm in the dining room on the first and third 
Wednesdays ð the 6th and 20th  of April.   

We are accepting applications for the 2016 FBWA Youth Ex-
change Program, where two women (18-24 yrs.) from Southern 
District temples will be selected to visit Japan July 18-29.  Applica-
tions are available at the office. Application deadline is April 15.. 

It is not too late to sign up for the factory tour of Taylor Guitars, 
in El Cajon on Friday, April 15.  Please contact your group leader or 
Junko (858) 722-9655.   

Groups C and D will be hosting hospitality on April 17, with light 
snacks and beverages provided by the temple.  

The monthly Tai Chi Chuan/Qigong sessions, taught by Mark 
Madeira will move to each Friday beginning in April. Tai Chi is for all 
age groups with each session starting at 10 a.m. in the Annex Hall. 
Itôs a great way to loosen up and do something good for your body 
and mind. 

Be sure to check out our BWA website, either southerndis-
trictbwa.weebly.com/ or through the temple website at btsd.net. 

Our next meeting will take place on April 3 at 11:45 a.m. Group 
A will host refreshments. Hope to see you then! 

BWA  Presents Tai Chi Chuan/

Qigong Workshop  
With Mark Madeira,   

On a New Day,  

     Days:  Fridays ñ 

Time:  10:00-11:00 a.m.  

          Place:  Buddhist Temple of  

San Diego, Annex Hall  
 

Cultivating Health & Vitality through gentle 
movements & Free-Form Meditation 
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DHARMA SCHOOL NEWS 

          Dharma School is looking forward to many activities in April 
and beyondé 
     With the templeôs Hanamatsuri observance set for April 10, stu-
dents, parents, teachers and the Sangha are encouraged to come 
out for the Hanamido decoration on Saturday, April 9, starting at 1 
p.m. We will be placing beautiful flowers on the small shrine that 
commemorating the birth of the baby Buddha. The Hanamatsuri 
service on April 10 begins at 10 a.m. 
     During April, the 2nd and 3rd grade class will be responsible for 
the fruit and floral offering before each service. Students and teach-
ers, thank you for providing the offerings. 
     Dharma School is looking forward to participating in the Earth 
Day activities that the temple will have on April 17. Students will be 
involved with crafts and other lesson plans related to ecology. The 
event is being sponsored by the Eco Sangha committee. 
     On May 1, the Sangha Teens will have a spam musubi sale. 
More details will be announced at upcoming services. Please sup-
port the groupôs sale. Proceeds will benefit Sangha Teen activities. 
     The Federation Dharma School Teachers League Conference 
will be held in Sacramento from April 29th to May 1st. The theme is 
ñDharma for Dummies III (end of the trilogy)ò.  
     Dharma School staff will offer Hatsumairi, a young childôs affir-
mation in front of the Amida Buddha on Sunday May 15. Kenji 
Sensei will conduct the ceremony. If you would like your child or 
grandchild to participate in the ceremony, please fill out the form 
found in this edition. Deadline is May 8.   
     The next teacher/staff meeting will be on April 3 at 9 a.m. 
    
Gassho, 
Avis Honda, Superintendent  

 

JR. YBA NEWS 
     First off, we wish to thank Trevor Muraoka for provide back-
ground music at two of the services in March. Trevor played his 
viola and did a great job! 
     This year, members have been more involved with the services, 
participating as service chairs and leading the Sutra Chanting.  Eve-
ryone is doing well with the opportunity. 
     We wish to thank LuAnn Lee for her generous monetary dona-
tion. 
      Here is a summary of what was discussed at our March 13 
meeting: 
      A planning meeting for the Jr. YBA Reunion was held on March 
20 following the O Higan service. Breven Honda, Trevor Muraoka 
and Hailey Sasaki are the event chairs. The event will take place on 
Saturday, October 15 at the Crowne Plaza Hotel in Mission Valley. 
More details to come. 
       The annual Southern District Basketball Tournament, originally 
scheduled for March 26, will now take place on April 23 at OCBC.  
      The Jr. YBA will host the annual Motherôs Day Breakfast on 
Sunday, May 8 starting at 8:30 a.m. All mothers will be honored on 
their day with a free meal. A donation of $5 will be charged to every-
one else. Tickets will be available and on sale in April.  
      Looking down the road: Games for the BTSD Bazaar on June 
5, Games for the temple picnic on June 19, Seminar III at Senshin 
Buddhist Temple on June 26, O Bon Opportunity Drawing and 
Southern District Jr. YBL Conference Sept. 3 and 4 at Nishi. 
      Members will receive a document of the chapterôs bylaws for 
review. There are some items in the bylaws that the group hopes to 
update before the term ends in August. 
      The next meeting is scheduled for Sunday, April 3 following the 
Dharma School/Family service. 

BCA YAC RETREAT SET FOR JULY 4-10 
      

      Registration packets are now available for the 2016 BCA Youth 
Retreat. The event, better known as YAC 12, is sponsored by the 
BCA Youth Advocacy Committee and will take place July 4-10 at 
the Sacramento Buddhist Church. The retreat is designed for high 
school students ages 15-18 and limited to 15 candidates. 
          This program is recommended for students who have dis-
played both responsible leadership and an interest in the Dharma. 
courses taught under the direction of Rev. Patti Oshita, Rim­ban 
Bob Oshita and the ministerial staff of the Sacramento temple. 
       Last year, Breven Honda participated in YAC 11 and had a 
wonderful and meaningful experience. 
      Please contact Kenji Sensei or LuAnn Lee for more information. 

Application deadline is April 15. 

{!bDI! a9a.9w{ 9bWh¸ CL{I 
     Over the past several months, Sangha members and friends 
have enjoyed filets of tuna provided by our dear friend Steve Sato.  
      Fresh yellowfin tuna was distributed to Sangha members on 
Feb. 27. Everyone was so appreciative to have received the fish. 
       Steve, thank you very much for thinking of the members at  
BTSD! 
      Thank you to the temple volunteers who came out  to clean, 
fillet and package the fish. 

!twL[ a9a.9w{ILt b9²{ 
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Save the Stamp? Thanks to all of you who have renewed your 
membership. Midstream I started acknowledging your renewals with 
a quick mailed note, but already some of you have asked me to 
save the stamp. (Note: So far itôs been my stamp, so your member-
ship funds arenôt being misspent!) 
    I think moving forward Iôll drop a note to those of you who have 
email and/or call just to let you know we got the check. But we really 
appreciate your support. 

Dhh5 a!¢IΣ .!5 CLb!b/9{ 

     Our 2016 members (81) equal roughly one third of our total 

Sangha (252). And at the end of April we will already have seen one 

third of the year pass.  

     But actually we budget so that our many obligations ï including a 

share of dues going to BCA ï arenôt prorated over the year. Mem-

bership dues make up the basic core of our revenues, and other 

sources (including donations and fundraisers) are less certain. 

Thatôs why your membership makes the Temple strong at the core. 

Your dues are the foundation.   Please renew soon to help the Tem-

ple stay strong. 
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SCRIP NEWS 

BTSD EARTH DAY 

Sunday, April 17, 2016 

11 a.m.ñ2 p.m. 

¶ Dharma Talk on Ecology 

¶ Activities in the Annex 

¶ Demonstrations 

¶ Games 

¶ Raffleé& MORE 

 

òTo be a Buddhist is to be an ecologist.ó 

   ~Rinban Don Castro 

     Mother's Day will be here before you know it.  Looking for a gift to 
say "thank you" to your mom.  How about a Nordstrom's or Macy's 
gift card?  How about buying a gift card for a restaurant so she 
doesn't have to cook or wash dishes on Mother's Day.  
    Great Lakes Script Center will no longer be selling Sports Authori-

ty gift cards.  In case you haven't heard, they have filed for bank-

ruptcy so if you have Sports Authority gift cards try to use them 

soon. 

     Thanks for supporting the scrip program! 

S.E. ASIAN BUDDHIST GROUPS VISIT BTSD 
      

     During the month of February two Southeast Asian Buddhist 
groups visited BTSD as part of their annual pilgrimage to Southern 
California Buddhist Temples. 
     On Feb. 14, the Vietnamese Buddhist Temple of Santa Monica 
brought over 50 of its members to the temple. Over 250 members 
representing the Hue Quang Temple of Santa Ana visited on Feb. 
20. 
     Kenji Sensei welcomed each group and provided short messag-
es explaining to the guests our Jodo Shinshu tradition as a Japa-
nese based Buddhist group. The visitors from both groups were 
very appreciative for being able to visit a Pure Land Buddhist 
school outside of their Southeast Asian tradition. 
     Thank you to the temple volunteers who assisted Kenji Sensei 
with welcoming our special guests. 

     [¦a.!w {¦tthw¢ /¦{ILhb{  
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      A big heartfelt thank you is extended to temple member Jackie 
Goor who donated lumbar supports for use during Sunday services. 
The cushioned pads may be used to comfort your back, making your 
visit more enjoyable. 
     The lumbar cushions can be found on the shelf in the back of the 
hondo. Please use the support for a more soothing experience, and 
be sure to return it at the end of the service. 
     Thank you very much for your donation, Jackie! 
    

>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>><<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<< 

PATRONS ENJOY DINNER DANCE/CASINO 
GAMES òALL NIGHT LONGó 

 

On Saturday March 12, the Buddhist Temple of San Diego was 
transformed into a line dancing-casino hot spot, where guests en-
joyed a delicious catered dinner by Toast Caterers, the sounds of 
spirited line dance tunes by Bracken of Elegant Sounds, and gam-
ing of all varieties provided by the professional dealers from Abso-
lute Casino. 

Over 90 guests attended the third Benefit Dinner Dance Casino 
Night where proceeds will be going to support the Templeôs 90th 
Year Anniversary Celebration, its many outreach programs and the 
continual maintenance of the building site. 
Check out the photos on the Templeôs Facebook page.  Lots of 

unique dance moves as well as fun action going on in the gaming 
area.  A raffle for prizes for Casino winnings as well as an Oppor-
tunity Drawing were won by many lucky guests.  

It was a night of great fun and camaraderie, where guests en-
joyed a night of delicious food, dancing, gaming and raffles for 
great prizes. 

Cash Donations 
 
Reverend Dr. and Mrs. Akahoshi 
Johnny Hashiguchi 
Margie Kitano 
Ellen Miyashiro 
Kay Ochi 
 
Prizes 
 
Golfsmith Mission Valley 
Ed and Miyo Hill 
Miki Honda 
Sylvia Hwa 
Japan Society 
Trace and Mildred Kawasaki 
La Jolla Grand Colonial ð NINE-
TEN 
Harold and LuAnn Lee 
Mani and Ed 
Nancy Martinez 
Mingei Museum 
Mrs. and Ron Morinaka 
 
 

Thank you to the Businesses  
and Individuals Who Donated to the 

Dinner Dance 2016 

Fred and Nancy Nakatani 
Natural History Museum 
Jeff and Kathy Sakai 
Sheraton Carlsbad Resort 
and Spa 
Bill and Joyce Teague 
Trader Joes 
Westin San Diego Gaslamp 
Hotel 
 
 
VIP Table Donors 
 
Nancy and Fred Nakatani 
Tom and Sumko Yanagihara 
Holly Hidinger 
Mani and Ed Ryan 
Laurine and Ken Ota 
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       Signups are now being accepted for the Southern District and 
BWA conference that BTSD will host on Saturday, June 18 at the 
Crowne Plaza Hotel in Mission Valley. 
     Registration fee is $65 per person. It includes lunch and con-
ference activities that will run from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. 
     The theme is American Shin Buddhism: New Voices, and will 
include a number of speakers during the morning Dharmathon 
session and after panel discussion. Please see the enclosed 
handout for conference details. The conference will offer speakers 
for both English and Japanese speaking groups. 
      With over 200 delegates anticipated, representing the South-
ern District temples, volunteers will be needed for various tasks. If 
approached, I hope that you will be able to assist with the activi-
ties and at the same enjoy a day of listening to the Dharma. 
 
In Gassho, 
Ralph Honda, Conference Chairman 

нлмс {ƻǳǘƘŜǊƴ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ .ǳŘŘƘƛǎǘ 
ŀƴŘ .²! /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ  
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UPDATE 

DINNER AND BINGO ON APRIL 23      
    

    Make plans to spend an enjoyable evening on Saturday, April 23 
by enjoying a delicious Mexican dinner, followed by the monthly 
BINGO (see the BTSD BINGO Dinner fundraiser to the right).  
    BINGO begins promptly at 6 p.m. Buy-in is $10 for the 12-game 
session. There is a chance to win cash prizes for each game, in-
cluding consolation. Door prizes are also awarded throughout the 
evening. Extra cards and pull tables are available for purchase. 
     Net proceeds from BINGO are split equally between the temple 
and Asian Pacific Post 4851. 
     Enjoy a wonderful evening with family and friends with a deli-
cious dinner, then the fun continues with a chance to win by yelling 
BINGO!  

BTSD TAKES IT TURN AT VILLA  
GARDENS SENIOR LUNCH PROGRAM 
      

      The temple wishes to thank Margo Spears for coordinating the 
Garden Villas (formerly Kiku Gardens) Friday senior lunch that 
BTSD hosted on Feb. 26. Margo planned a menu of sweet and sour 
pork, rice, asparagus and green salad. She also baked a cake for 
dessert. 
      Volunteers from BTSD and Kiku Gardens helped prepare and 
serve the lunch for close to 100 seniors.  
      The temple will be responsible for providing lunches on April 15 
and June 10. If you would like to volunteer your time to coordinate 
or help prepare the lunches on either date, please contact Mildred 
Kawasaki. 
      BTSD senior members are encouraged to take part in the com-
munity lunch program each Friday. Donation is $3 per person and 
runs from 12 noon to 1 p.m. Garden Villas is located at 1260 3rd 
Ave. in Chula Vista. 

 

JCC KEIRO KAI IS APRIL 24 AT BTSD 
   

     The Japanese Coordinating Council (JCC) will host its annual 
Keiro Kai (Pioneer Group) luncheon on Sunday, April 24 from 1 to 
3 p.m. at the temple annex hall. 
     Temple members, 80-years-young and above, will receive an 
invitation letter from JCC. Currently, the temple is preparing a list 
for JCC. The temple has birth dates for many members of this 
exclusive group. If you will be turning 80-years-old this year, but 
feel that the temple does not have your birthdate, please contact 
the office so that you can be included. 
     BTSD also has tickets for salet. Donation is $25 for the under-
80 attendees. Deadline to purchase tickets is April 10. 
     BTSD is proud to be a co-sponsor with this annual community 
event. 

CHERRY BLOSSOM FESTIVAL 
         THANK YOU  

 

     I would like to thank everyone who helped make our Cherry 
Blossom Fundraising event at the Japanese Friendship Garden a 
success!  Many of you worked long hours, and I greatly appreciate 
everyoneôs commitment to the Temple. Based on our estimates, we 
made approximately $4,500.00 which is about double of what we 
have done in the past.  Again, I thank everyone who helped.  
 
In Gassho,  
Michael Kinoshita 

BTSD Bingo Dinner  

Fundraiser  
¢ƘŜ ǘŜƳǇƭŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘƻǎǝƴƎ ŀ .ƛƴƎƻ 5ƛƴƴŜǊ CǳƴŘπ

ǊŀƛǎŜǊ ƻƴ {!¢¦w5!¸Σ !twL[ олΣ ŦǊƻƳ пΥол ǘƻ 

рΥпр ǇΦƳΦ όƧǳǎǘ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘŜ ƳƻƴǘƘƭȅ .ƛƴƎƻ bƛƎƘǘύ 

ON THE MENU : ¢²h όнύ ǎƻƊ ǘŀŎƻǎ 
όƎǊƻǳƴŘ ǘǳǊƪŜȅύΣ ǊƛŎŜΣ ƘƻƳŜƳŀŘŜ ǊŜŦǊƛŜŘ 

ōŜŀƴǎΣ ŀƴŘ ŘŜǎǎŜǊǘΗ 

¢ƛŎƪŜǘǎ ŀǊŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ƴƻǿΗ 5ƻƴŀǝƻƴ ƛǎ ϷуΦ  

tƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǘƘŜ ǘŜƳǇƭŜ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ 
ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜ ǝŎƪŜǘǎΣ ƘŜƭǇ ǿƛǘƘΣ ƻǊ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ  

ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŘƛƴƴŜǊΦ 
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    Cultivating the Buddha Dharma was the theme for the annual BCA Ministersô Association and National Council Meeting that was held 
March 1-6 in Visalia. This yearôs conference was hosted by the Central California District. Kenji Sensei, LuAnn Lee and I represented San 
Diego at the meetings.  
     Approximately 40 ministers attended the ministerôs meetings, while over 150 delegates, representing the 60 temples throughout BCA, 
attended the National Council Meeting and activities. 
    During the meetings, the following action items that were approved by the National Council: 

Rev. Kodo Umezu, Bishop of the Buddhist Churches of America, was approved for a second four-year term beginning in April of 2016. 
The fiscal year budget of $2,489,244 was approved. There will be a dues assessment of $114.23 per member beginning in April. Accord-

ing to BCA recordkeeping there are 14,103 BCA members. 
In order to tidy up language in the BCA bylaws, several minor issues were acted upon: 1) Eliminating the January 15 deadline for dele-
gates to register for the annual meeting; 2) Once retired from active duty, ministers are no longer ñKaikyoshiò and no longer have the right 
to vote at meetings of the BCA National Council; and 3) revise the BCA Bylaws to accurately provide that retired ministers are not 
ñAssigned Minister(s)ò. All motions passed. 

Three new Directors at-Large were approved as representatives to the National Board: Glenn Inanaga (OCBC), Jeffrey Matsuoka (San 
Francisco) and Dr. Glenn Kitasoe (Mountain View). 
     Valuable information was received from workshops that we attended, including Membership, BCA Endowment Foundation, Social Jus-
tice, Anti-Bullying, What Can BCA Do For You and chanting practice of the Ojoraisan. The BTSD delegates will share information from the 
workshops at upcoming meetings and services. 
     Kenji Sensei, LuAnn, along with Terri Omori from Vista and I made a special visitations to Rev. Jim Yanagihara and his son Boku. The 
two were in high spirits and are doing well living at the Vintage Garden assisted care facility in Fresno. They send their best wishes to the 
San Diego Sangha. 
     It was wonderful to see Rev Yushi Mukojima, our former resident minister. Sensei was very grateful to San Diego for hosting his family 
for the February Nirvana Day and BWA memorial service. Mukojima Sensei said that Mika-san and their children Kurumi and Oji had a 
wonderful time with their friends during their San Diego visit. We also were reunited with former San Diegan Steven Terusaki, who is active 
with the BCA. 
     On Sunday, had a delicious breakfast and attended the BCAôs Eitaikyo Service at the Visalia Buddhist Temple. Installation of officers for 
the Ministerôs Association and BCA National Board were conducted. Ken Tanimoto of Watsonville will serve as BCA President. 
     Despite a flat tire on the drive back to San Diego for me, and senseiôs vehicle having transmission problems, it was meaning and won-
derful attending the annual meetings. Details on the meetings and the BCAôs 2015 annual report are available in the temple office. 
     The 2017 meetings will be hosted by the Coast District and will be held Feb. 28-March 5 at the Marrott Hotel in San Jose. 
   
Gassho, Ralph Honda 
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Many of you know that our annual Japanese Cultural Bazaar in 
June is our biggest fundraiser of the year, and funds go directly to the 
maintenance and improvement of our Temple. It takes a lot of small 
repairs and upgrades to make the temple look so nice! 

Gregg Yonekura and Bill Teague help solicit prizes for the bene-
fit drawing each year, and they are asking for your help either for the 
raffle or (especially for higher end items) for their Dharma friends who 
organize the Silent Auction ï itôs a team effort, and headed by Susan 
Yonekura and Aki Tomiyama.  

If you have a special item you would like to donate, or are able 
to make a cash donation to support the grand cash prize, please let 
Gregg and Bill know via the Temple. Thank you so much! 

BUDDHIST EDUCATION NEWS 

      Our Sunday services are the best way to join the Sangha so we can deep-

en our understanding of the Buddhadharma together. And April provides other 

great opportunities to deepen our understanding.  

Evening Dharma from Guest Speaker Rev. Ryuta Furumoto. Rev. 

Furumoto, who has served at Senshin Buddhist Temple since 2013, will share 

the Dharma on Saturday evening, April 9, as a precursor to our Hanamatsuri 

(Flower Festival) service on Sunday, April 10. Please join us at 7 pm in the 

Sangha Hall for this informal and lively presentation. Light refreshments will be 

served.  

Shoshinge Classes. On the Third Thursday of each month, Kenji 

Sensei is helping us understand English translations of the Shoshinge, 

Shinranôs master gatha on the foundational teachings of Jodo Shinshu. In April 

we meet on Thursday, April 21 at 7 pm in the Sangha Hall.  

Buddhism 1-2-3. From 2013 we have offered informal gatherings on 

each Wednesday from 7 p.m. to 8:30 pm. Each session includes chanting, 

meditation, and Dharma. In April Kenji Sensei will explore and help us to dis-

cover the modern spiritual truths in the doctrine and practices we inherit in our 

Nembutsu tradition.  

     Fourth Sunday Program. On the fourth Sunday of each month, Kaytee 

Sumida presents a concise one hour introduction to Buddhism,. On April 24, 

the class meets at 9 am.  Attendees are invited to join the 10 am family ser-

vice.  

 



  

Ϸолл Ϸотр Ϸрлл  Ϸ 

Ϸрлл Ϸсрл Ϸмллл  Ϸ 

Ϸмрл 

Ϸмтр 

 Ϸ 

 Ϸ 

 Ϸ 

 Ϸ 

 Ϸ 

¢ƻ ǳǎŜ ŎǊŜŘƛǘ ŎŀǊŘΥ 

ψψψψ ±ƛǎŀ  ψψψψ aŀǎǘŜǊ/ŀǊŘ   !ŎŎǘІ  ___________________________________________  9ȄǇƛǊŜǎ όaaκ¸¸ύ ψψψψψψψ κ ψψψψψψψψ 

!ǳǘƘƻǊƛȊŜŘ ǎƛƎƴŀǘǳǊŜ όƛŦ ŎƘŀǊƎƛƴƎύΥ  ___________________________________________________________________________  

.ƛƭƭƛƴƎ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎ όƛŦ ŘƛũŜǊŜƴǘ ŦǊƻƳ ŀōƻǾŜύΥ  __________________________________________________   ½ƛǇ   ______________  

tƭŜŀǎŜ ƳŀƪŜ ŎƘŜŎƪǎ ǇŀȅŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ .¦55IL{¢ ¢9at[9 hC {!b 5L9DhΦ ! ǇŜǊŎŜƴǘŀƎŜ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŘǳŜǎ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŜ .ǳŘŘƘƛǎǘ /ƘǳǊŎƘŜǎ ƻŦ !ƳŜǊƛŎŀ ŀƴŘ ƛǎ 
ǊŜƳƛǧŜŘ ŀƴƴǳŀƭƭȅ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ./! Ǿƛŀ ǘƘŜ ¢ŜƳǇƭŜΦ .ŜƴŜŬǘǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ŀ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǎǳōǎŎǊƛǇǝƻƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ./! ǇǳōƭƛŎŀǝƻƴΣ ά²ƘŜŜƭ ƻŦ 5ƘŀǊƳŀέ ŀƴŘ ŀ ǇǊƛƴǘŜŘ ŎƻǇȅ ƻŦ 
ƻǳǊ ƳƻƴǘƘƭȅ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊΣ ǘƘŜ ά.ǳǎǎŜƛ {ŎǊƛǇǘΦέ ¢I!bY ¸h¦Η 
 

aŀƛƭƛƴƎ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎ ǘƻ ǎŜƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ǇƭŜŘƎŜǎΥ .ǳŘŘƘƛǎǘ ¢ŜƳǇƭŜ ƻŦ {ŀƴ 5ƛŜƎƻ 
 нфнф aŀǊƪŜǘ {ǘǊŜŜǘ  
 {ŀƴ 5ƛŜƎƻΣ /ŀƭƛŦƻǊƴƛŀ фнмлн 
 

CƻǊ ŀƴȅ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Ŏŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ¢ŜƳǇƭŜ ŀǘ смф-ноф-луфс ƻǊ ǎŜƴŘ ƛƴǉǳƛǊŜǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ /ƘŀƛǊ ŀǘ ƛƴŦƻϪōǘǎŘΦƴŜǘΦ 
 

*CƻǊ b9² a9a.9w{ ŀƴŘ {thb{hw{ILt{Σ ǇǊƻǊŀǝƻƴ ƛǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜΦ 

 Ϸ 

όaŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ !Ƴƻǳƴǘύ 

 Ϸ 

BUDDHIST TEMPLE OF SAN DIEGO Membership Pledge for 2016 
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LƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭ κ {ŜƴƛƻǊ κ ¸ƻǳǘƘ ό!ƭƭ !ƎŜǎύ  
 

 /ƻǳǇƭŜ κ CŀƳƛƭȅ     
 

 hǇǝƻƴŀƭΥ {ŜƴƛƻǊ wŜŘǳŎŜŘ /ƻǎǘ     
 όтр ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀƴŘ ƻƭŘŜǊύ 

 hǇǝƻƴŀƭΥ ¸ƻǳǘƘ wŜŘǳŎŜŘ /ƻǎǘ      
 όол ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳƴƎŜǊύ    
 
 

     

wŜŎƻƳƳŜƴŘŜŘ !ƴƴǳŀƭ 5ƻƴŀǝƻƴǎ όhǇǝƻƴŀƭύΥ 
 C[hw![ hCC9wLbD C¦b5 ό{ǳƎƎŜǎǘŜŘ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ Řƻƴŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ ϷплύΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦ  
 ¢Ƙƛǎ ŦǳƴŘ ƘŜƭǇǎ ŘŜŦǊŀȅ Ŏƻǎǘ ƻŦ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊ ŦǊŜǎƘ ƅƻǿŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ hƴŀƛƧƛƴ ό/ŜƴǘǊŀƭ !ƭǘŀǊύΦ 

 D9b9w![ a!Lb¢9b!b/9 C¦b5 ό{ǳƎƎŜǎǘŜŘ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ Řƻƴŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ ϷплύΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦ 
 ¢ƘŜ ŦǳƴŘ ƘŜƭǇǎ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ǳǇƪŜŜǇ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ¢ŜƳǇƭŜ ǇǊƻǇŜǊǝŜǎΦ 

 {/Ih[!w{ILt C¦b5 ό{ǳƎƎŜǎǘŜŘ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ Řƻƴŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ ϷнлύΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦ 
 ¢ƘŜ ŦǳƴŘ ǊŜǿŀǊŘǎ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΩ ŘŜǎŜǊǾƛƴƎ ƘƛƎƘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƎǊŀŘǳŀǘŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƭƭŜƎŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΦ 

 5I!wa! {/Ihh[ ό{ǳƎƎŜǎǘŜŘ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ Řƻƴŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ ϷнлύΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦ 
 5ƘŀǊƳŀ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ŘƻŜǎ ƴƻǘ ŎƻƴŘǳŎǘ ŦǳƴŘǊŀƛǎŜǊǎΦ ¸ƻǳǊ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ Řƻƴŀǝƻƴ ƘŜƭǇǎ ǎǳǎǘŀƛƴ ƛǘǎ ŀŎǝǾƛǝŜǎΦ 
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Hatsumairi 

Hatsumairi (Young Childõs Presentation)  is a ceremony when your child or grandchild is 

presented to Amida Buddha for the first time. In Japanese it is called Shosanðshiki, òThe First 

Visitation.ó This year, Hatsumairi  will take place on Sunday, May 15 at 9 a.m.  prior to the Go-

tan -e Service. If you would like to have your child and/or grandchild take part in this cere-

mony, please complete the form below and return it by Sunday, May 8, 2016  to either  Avis 

Honda (Dharma School Superintendent) or to the temple office.  

We ask that the participants arrive at 8:30 a.m.  

Hatsumairi Ceremony Participation Form 

May 15, 2016 
 

tŀǊǝŎƛǇŀƴǘΩǎ Cǳƭƭ bŀƳŜΥ  ____________________________________________________________  

tŀǊǝŎƛǇŀƴǘΩǎ 5ŀǘŜ ƻŦ .ƛǊǘƘΥ  __________________________________________________________  

tŀǊŜƴǘΩǎ bŀƳŜόǎύΥ  _________________________________________________________________  

!ŘŘǊŜǎǎ  _________________________________________________________________________  

/ƛǘȅκ{ǘŀǘŜκ½ƛǇ  ____________________________________________________________________  

tƘƻƴŜ bǳƳōŜǊΥ  ___________________________________________________________________  

9-Ƴŀƛƭ !ŘŘǊŜǎǎΥ  ___________________________________________________________________  

Due by: SUNDAY, MAY 8, 2016. 
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